
 
 

 

December 5, 2023 

 
OESAC CEU Committee 
PO Box 577 
Canby, Oregon 97013 
 
 
Subject:  Sanitary Sewer Overflow Response Training CEU Course Application  

 

Dear OESAC CEU Committee: 

Please accept the enclosed application and evaluation fee for consideration.  This is a renewal for 
course number 4256, 3528, and 2788, which expired October 09,2023, September 14, 2020, and 
June 11, 2017 respectively.     

Every fall, Clean Water Services (District) provides initial and refresher training to District and City 
collection system operators that respond to sanitary sewer overflows (SSOs).  Starting this year, the 
1 hour training is available “on demand” for District and City staff to view as their schedule allows.     

The training is specifically geared toward field staff that respond to SSOs and is provided to District 
staff and City staff who operate under the District’s NPDES permit.  The training includes regulatory 
background and requirements, actions in the field to control and clean up an overflow, a sampling 
demonstration, and reporting requirements.   Many of the District and City’s public works staff who 
attend the training are certified as Wastewater Collection Systems Operators.   

The District believes this training is directly applicable to meeting a portion of the two-year CEU 
requirement to renew a DEQ Wastewater Collection Systems Operator certificate.       

I am looking forward to the Committee’s review of our application.  If the Committee has any 
questions or would like to discuss the application, please contact me at 503-547-8123 or by email at 
sandhur@cleanwaterservices.org.  Thank you for your consideration.      

 

Sincerely, 

 

Ryan J. Sandhu, PE 
Field Operations Manager  
Clean Water Services 
(Operator Cert #11883) 
 


